
JUNE 
Calendar 

Events: 

• June 1st National 
Say Something 
Nice Day 

• June 5th Pentecost 

• June 6th D-Day 
Remembrance 

• June 14th Flag Day 

• June 20th Father’s 
Day 

• June 21st Summer 
Solstice 

• June 21st-25th 
Meramec 
Community Fair 

 

 

Board Meetings: 

June 13th  

June 27th    

Pay Dates: 

June 3rd     

June 17th   

 

 

 

 

 
Newsletter 
June 2022 

 

Congratulations 
Captains Damon Sumpter and Ray Enloe both celebrated their 20-year 

full-time service anniversary last month on May 4th and 5th respectively.  If 

you see them around, be sure and give them a big hug for their dedication 

and service.        

 
THANK YOU!!! 
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Training Dates:  

June 7th Vehicle Rescue 

June 21st Vehicle Rescue   

June 28th Vehicle Rescue 

 

Birthdays: 
 

June 

David Sumpter 20th        

Ely Sanneman 20th     

 

Business Meeting & 

Officers Meeting: 
Meetings held at ST1 

 

June 16th Officers 
Meeting 5pm 

June 29th Business 
Meeting 6pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Training Division 

 
From the desk of the Training Officer: 
 
❖ Make sure you review Policy 330.0 and understand 
how the Drivers Certification Program works. If you have 
any questions, ask. (see A Message on Truck Certification 
below) 

❖ A paper copy of all available Driver Training Manuals is located at both 
House 1 & House 5.  

❖ The books for the Rescue Truck and Watercraft are currently in the 
process of completion.  

❖ INSTRUCTOR HOUR OPPORTUNITY for Junior Academy June 12-18  
❖ If you want to attend any conference or outside training, please fill 

out the request form in Aladtec.  
 

 

A Message on Truck Certification 
 

Deputy Chief Rice sent out an informational awareness 
email back on May 4th. This email was a reminder 
advising members to please look at the included 
PowerPoint presentation to help answer the questions 
that have been coming up regarding "getting certified 
on trucks". This tool is comprehensive and should 
answer the questions you may have.  If there are still 
questions, he advised to look at the SOG's in Aladtec.  
An important point is that it is the member’s 
responsibility to log their own hours in Aladtec. The 
training committee is not responsible for tracking an 
individual’s hours or letting anyone know what he still 
needs to do. It is each person’s responsibility. It is very 
important for you to prearrange this certification, and 
if you have further questions, please ask someone in 
the training division. 
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Jr Academy 

Update: 

 

• Junior Academy 
runs from Sunday 
June 12th-Saturday 
June 18th  

• We have 29 juniors 
registered   

• If you are 
interested in 
assisting with this 
year’s Academy 
contact Nick White 

• There are several 
opportunities to 
get involved that 
are still available 

• Help would be 
appreciated 

 

If you would like to 

submit information to be 

published in this monthly 

newsletter, the deadline 

is the 25th of the month 

prior.  This allows time to 

format and send by the 

first of the next month.  

Please email information 

to the SFPD Office 

Administrator, Monica 

Boyer, at 

officeadmin@sullivanfpd.

com 

 
 
 

 
 

Fire Marshal Update 

Corey Rice SFPD 

 

• The new physical therapy building is open and occupied.  

• The Knox Box is at the main entrance just to the left. Keys and 
swipe cards will be coming this week.   

• The FDC is on the Alpha Delta corner and has a strobe above it 
that will illuminate when the alarm is sounding.  

• The sprinkler room is on the delta side of the building.  
• There is a pit under the pool area for the pump. Use caution when 

or if entering as this is a confined space.  

• DKI final inspection was completed. Unsure when the opening will 
be.  

• The Knox box is to the right of the door.  

• The FDC is to the right of the front door.  

• The sprinkler room is in the rear on the Charlie side.  

• Main alarm panel is right outside the sprinkler room. 

• There is an annunciator panel inside the front door to the right. 

• This sprinkler system is a complete dry system.   
 

New Patch Contest Winner 

 
Firefighter Drew Richards presented a SFPD Certificate of Appreciation to 
Loren Halmick at Sullivan High School for her winning design which will be 
used for this year’s Junior Fire Academy. 

 

 

mailto:officeadmin@sullivanfpd.com
mailto:officeadmin@sullivanfpd.com
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Another Round 
 

John Strothkamp just had his 3-year full time service anniversary on May 6th.  He prefers not to be hugged. 

Beau Kick completed his FF 1 & 2 certificate. His hug status is currently undeclared. 

D.A.R.E. Party at Sullivan Elementary School 
On Friday, May 13th, SFPD attended the Sullivan Elementary School D.A.R.E party.  The weather cooperated and 
the students gathered around as FF Richards hooked up the hose and to the happy shouts of the students 
drenched them all… 
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Special Olympics 2022 

 
Some of the SFPD firefighters were on scene to assist with the Sullivan High School Special Olympics on May 
10th.  Tyler Goodman ran in the opening ceremonies and others presented medals to the event winners 
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Career Day 
 

With school wrapping up for the year, SFPD firefighters were out and about a lot.  On May 17th, Captain Enloe 
and crew visited with the Sullivan Primary School students for Career Day.  They presented the students with a 
tour of the fire truck and gave a few demonstrations of tools and procedures.  Enjoy a few pictures… 

 

 

 


